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NUT FREE SCHOOL - To safeguard our students, staff and
visitors it is imperative that peanuts, nuts and anything
nut based are NOT bought into school or consumed on the
premises. 

1 9 T H  -  3 0 T H  J U N E
Y E A R  1 0  M O C K  E X A M S

KEY REMINDERS -  THE NEW LIBRARY

2 7 T H  J U N E  
 P A R E N T S  E V E N I N G

Y E A R  8

2 8 T H  -  3 0 T H  J U N E  
 S I L V E R  D O F E  E X P E D I T I O N

Y E A R  8

1 S T  J U L Y  
 F O G H  S U M M E R  F A Y R E

7 T H  J U L Y  
 P R O M
Y E A R  1 1

1 9 T H  J U L Y  
 L A S T  D A Y  O F  T E R M

E A R L Y  F I N I S H  
W H O L E  S C H O O L

W o r k  i s  w e l l  u n d e r w a y  f o r  t h e  n e w  l i b r a r y  a n d
r e s o u r c e  c e n t r e ,  h e r e  a t  G i l d r e d g e .  

W e  w i s h  t o  g i v e  G i l d r e d g e  H o u s e  f a m i l i e s  a n
o p p o r t u n i t y  t o  h e l p  u s  b u i l d  t o g e t h e r  t h i s  a m a z i n g
r e s o u r c e  a n d  w e  w o u l d  l o v e  f o r  e v e r y  c h i l d  a t
G i l d r e d g e  H o u s e  t o  h a v e  a  b o o k  d o n a t e d  i n  t h e i r
n a m e .   W e ,  o f  c o u r s e ,  a p p r e c i a t e  t h a t  s o m e  f a m i l i e s
a r e  n o t  a b l e  t o  h e l p  f i n a n c i a l l y  w i t h  t h e  l i b r a r y  b o o k
f u n d ,  h o w e v e r ,  I f  y o u  c a n  s p a r e  m o r e  t h a n  t h e  c o s t
o f  o n e  b o o k  y o u  c a n  a g r e e  t h a t  t h e  d o n a t i o n  g o e s
a g a i n s t  o t h e r s  t o  s u p p o r t  a l l  s t u d e n t s  h a v i n g  a
n a m e d  b o o k .  T h e  c o s t  o f  b o o k  d o n a t i o n  h a s  b e e n
a r r a n g e d  a s  m u l t i p l e s  o f  £ 5 ,  s i m p l y  l o g  i n t o  y o u r
s Q u i d  a c c o u n t ,  l o o k  f o r  L i b r a r y  B o o k  D o n a t i o n  a n d
d o n a t e .  F o r  e v e r y  d o n a t i o n  w e  r e c e i v e ,  w e  w i l l  p u t  a
t h a n k  y o u  c e r t i f i c a t e  i n  e v e r y  b o o k  d o n a t e d  w i t h
y o u r  o r  y o u r  c h i l d ' s  n a m e .  W e  w i l l  c h o o s e  o n e  f o r
y o u  i f  y o u  s t a t e  t h a t  i t  i s  d o n a t e d  t o  o t h e r  s t u d e n t s .
I f  y o u  w o u l d  l i k e  t o  d o n a t e  y o u r  t i m e  t o  h e l p  u s  s e t
u p  t h e  n e w  l i b r a r y ,  p l e a s e  c o n t a c t
j . l o g a n @ g i l d r e d g e h o u s e . o r g . u k

https://www.facebook.com/GHaspire
https://www.instagram.com/
https://www.instagram.com/
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mailto:j.logan@gildredgehouse.org.uk


GIRLS FOOTBALL TEAM - CLAREMONT CUP@HASTINGS

GHSPORT
SUCCESS

The Gildredge girls were fantastic throughout the entire day, securing wins against the host team,
Claremont School and St Leonards Academy, Hastings 4-0. After two extremely close defeats (1-0)
against the Bexhill Academy and Claverham School, Battle, Gildredge House finished in third place, just
missing out on a place in the final. 
There were some incredible performances throughout the afternoon, culminating in a 6-0 win against
Claremont and the girls showed fantastic effort and support for each other in the sweltering heat. We
are all incredibly proud of their achievement and we look forward to many more experiences like this in
the future.  
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SUSSEX CRICKET FOUNDATION U13 GIRLS CHANCE TO SHINE FESTIVAL

 A mix of girls in Year 6, 7 and 8 attended this event at Bexhill Cricket club for a day of games against
schools from all over East Sussex. The festival is a chance for all players of varying standards to
experience having fun playing cricket, as well as enabling more experienced players to compete with
the best from the east side of the county.

On Tuesday 13th June, The
Gildredge House U15 Girls
Football team travelled to
Claremont School, Hastings
to take part in their annual
football tournament.

Students from Years 9/10
competed against 6
Secondary schools from
the local area in an
extremely competitive
environment for the
Claremont cup.

https://www.facebook.com/GHaspire
https://www.instagram.com/
https://www.instagram.com/
https://www.gildredgehouse.org.uk/


GH SPORT
SUCCESS

On Friday 9th June, The Gildredge House
U13 Girls cricketers travelled the short
distance to the Eastbourne Saffrons Sports
Club, for a small round robin tournament
against the Bexhill Academy, Bexhill. 
Gildredge were able to field very strong A
and B teams in the tournament which is
testament to the strength in depth we
have in the school. 
Countdown Cricket is a recent format of
cricket that has been introduced to
schools by the English Cricket Board in
order to promote cricket. 8 students bat in
pairs for a total of 80 Balls, 20 per pair, and
try to score as many runs as possible. 

The fielding team can score runs for taking
wickets which creates a buzz for the
fielding teams.

EA
STBO

URN
E TO

W
N

 FC
 UN

D
ER 10'S

Eastbourne Town FC Under 10’s – Heathfield and
Horam Cup Champions. The team played 7 games
altogether, scoring over 30 goals throughout the
tournament – only conceding 2 goals! They went
unbeaten, and came out as champions! 
Well done to the Year 5 boys on their great success.

Both Gildredge teams were very
competitive, running the visitors
very close, but the Bexhill team
were victorious in both matches,
Just getting past the Gildredge A
team by 8 runs in the last game. 

All of the students performed very
well and should be extremely
proud of themselves. If your child
is interested in playing cricket,
they should look out for the cricket
twilights in the future. 

Well done ladies!

U13 GIRLS CRICKET



GH SPORT
SUCCESS

Gildredge House students took part in the Eastbourne
Triathlon event held on Eastbourne seafront “TriBourne”, 
 having had weeks of choppy seas, miserable weather, and
warnings of cancelled swims!! Eastbourne’s weather
performed once again and provided beautiful sunshine and
flat calm seas!

Five Students from Gildredge House took part and particular
mentions must go to a Year 9 student who took silver in the
age 13-14 category despite being stung by Jellyfish and a
Year 8 student who took bronze.
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One student in Year 7 took a fantastic win for the boys 11-12
category! One student in Year 6 took a strong 5th place and
we had another student in Year 5 who took part in her first-
ever triathlon event, got stung by jellyfish and let nothing get
in her way to finish this race! Everyone that took part was
fantastic and they did Gildredge House proud! 

All of these students train with "Bodywork" in
Eastbourne, and some are competing again in
the hopes of securing a position on the regional
team! We wish them all the best of luck!

TriBourne Multisports Events is a locally based
company who were very kind in supporting the
fantastic event that was our senior school sports
day, it’s great to see our staff and students taking
part in their events too!



YOUNG CHEF OF
THE YEAR

COMPETITION 
by Mrs Chalk

The after-school recent trials were extremely tough
with the high temperatures and tight budgets but
some delicious food was made in the one hour and
thirty minute time limit the students had. 
After much deliberation, Head Chef Leanne from the
Grand Hotel selected Cerine Jebali (8C) and Tilda
Couch (10C) to go through to the next round. The girls
will be competing against their age groups in the final
at Cavendish School on 27th June. Let's wish them
every success. Mrs Chalk, Mr Bull and Head Chef
Leanne were so impressed with the quality of the
dishes produced and how calm and organised the
students were. Everyone should be very proud of what
they achieved. Here are some pictures of the winning
dishes. 

Well done girls!

 Young Chef  - Update

2023

Mrs. V  Chalk
Teacher of Food & Hospitality 
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WEEKLY CLASS ATTENDANCE
At Gildredge House, we believe that outstanding attendance is important to ensure children
are safe and have full access to the educational provision made for them.

We closely monitor attendance for all students in both Primary and Secondary. We celebrate,
weekly, the top two classes with the highest attendance rates in both phases of the school.

Week:  Monday 12th June to Friday 16th June 2023

Congratulations to: 
Primary

1A = 100% 
5B = 99.4%

Secondary

7B = 97.3% 
9C = 97.3% 
10C= 97.9%

https://www.facebook.com/GHaspire
https://www.instagram.com/
https://www.instagram.com/
https://www.gildredgehouse.org.uk/




A Friends of gildredge house event

gIldredge House is a nut free school. we cannot guarantee this will be a nut free event

fogh@gildredgehouse.org.uk

summer
Fayre

don't forget, Friday 30 June is crazy hair day at school!
you are invited to donate Cakes, teddys, crockery,


bottles and tombola prizes in support of the fayre

1 July
12-2pm


